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ñItôs all about Jesusò 
 

Most of them have come down now, but if you walked around our buildings at the end of last 

month you would have seen little red hearts stuck everywhere in random places. They were on 

doors, walls, windows, and even ceilings. They were not just early St. Valentineõs Day decora-

tions (although they worked for that), but were part of the annual celebration of Lutheran 

Schools Week and so each heart said on it: òJesus is the heart of St. Michael Lutheran 

School.ó  That truly is the case, and always has been right from the start. While our school ex-

cels at teaching and learning about the world that God has made, and while we have much to 

offer students and their families, including sports and music, we make it our goal never to fail 

to teach and model the love that Jesus has for us and for all people. I remember well when 

Mr. Johnson first came to be the principal of our school that he made it clear that under his 

administration, and by Godõs help, the school would always be òall about Jesus.ó   

 

The same can be said for our congregation in general. We gather together in Jesusõ name eve-

ry week to hear His Word and to administer the Sacraments that He instituted for our for-

giveness and salvation. All the business that we conduct, and all the projects that we manage, 

and all the mission and outreach efforts we support are always in the interest of giving people 

Jesus. For He is the One òin whom we have redemption, the forgiveness of sins. (He is) the 

image of the invisible God, the firstborn over all creation... in Him all things were created... 

created through Him and for Him. He is before all things, and in Him all things hold together... 

He is the head of the body, the church; He is the beginning and the firstborn from among the 

dead, so that in everything He might have the supremacy... God was pleased to have all His 

fullness dwell in Him, and through Him to reconcile to Himself all things... by making peace 

through His blood, shed on the crossó (Colossians 1:13-20).  

 

This supremacy and centrality of Jesus Christ can be seen all throughout the Bible, all 

throughout our Lutheran theology, and all throughout the liturgical calendar of the Church 

Year. The Advent season prepares us for the coming of Jesus. Christmas commemorates the 

birth of Jesus. Epiphany helps us see who Jesus truly is. Lent takes us on a journey with Jesus 

to the cross where He dies in our place and on our behalf. The Easter season celebrates the 

resurrection of Jesus, and also ours through him. And finally, even as the long Pentecost sea-

son which particularly acknowledges the activity of the Holy Spirit, we remember that the Bible 

sometimes refers to the Holy Spirit as òthe Spirit of Christó (e.g., Romans 8:9; 1 Peter 1:11), 

and the Church that the Holy Spirit empowers is in fact the Church of Jesus Christ, which is 

His body. 

 

With all this in mind, we enter once again this month of February into the Lenten season. As 

usual, weõll begin our 40 day Lenten journey (not counting Sundays) on Ash Wednesday at our 

7:00 pm communion service in which those who desire may receive the imposition of ashes  



on their foreheads. In fact, weõre going to have a special Ash Wednesday school chapel at 

1:00 pm that day instead of Friday and give our school children the same opportunity if they 

like. The interesting thing this year is that Ash Wednesday falls on Valentineõs day, February 

14. While this may seem like an odd combination, and a tough preaching topic, itõs really not 

when you consider the Bibleõs definition of love. Itõs all about Jesus!  St. John writes: òThis is 

love: not that we loved God, but that He loved us and sent His Son as an atoning sacrifice for 

our sins. Dear friends, since God so loved us, we also ought to love one another. (1 John 

4:10-11). 

 

Then in the Wednesdays that follow, just like we did last December with the Advent services, 

weõre going to combine our confirmation class with the worship service at 6:00 pm. We hope 

to provide a little soup supper prior to it at 5:00 pm and make it easier for families to come 

from work and join us. This proved to be a blessing in Advent and we pray that it would be in 

Lent as well. The confirmation curriculum this year is on the Apostlesõ Creed and it worked 

very conveniently to take up the topic of the two natures of Christ (human and divine) at that 

time. But now in the Lenten season we are entering into the third article of the Creed, which 

will require a little creativity.  Hereõs the layout of the topics (and teachers). . .  

 

2/14  - Ash Wednesday Communion Service at 7:00 pm (no soup supper) 

2/21  - The Holy Spirit (Pastor Naumann) 

2/28  - The holy Christian Church, the communion of saints (Pastor Naumann) 

3/7  - The forgiveness of sins (Pastor Toman) 

3/14  - The resurrection of the body (Pastor Toman) 

3/21  - The life everlasting (Pastor Naumann) 

 

In our weekend worship services, we will allow the chosen Scripture readings for each Sun-

day to develop the theme/topic for the day.  Pastor Toman will be preaching on March 3 and 

4, and Pastor Bob Bartz from St. Peter Lutheran in Three Rivers will be our guest preacher on 

March 10 and 11.  When we get to Holy Week the last week in March, we will keep our 

Maundy Thursday and Good Friday service times at 7:00 pm, and the Easter Vigil Lamplight 

service at 5:00 pm as usual.  I pray that the Lenten season will truly be a blessing for you 

and your family again this year, and perhaps in a special way as we give our attention to the 

third article of the Apostlesõ Creed. While we tend to see that article being about the third 

person of the Trinity, the Holy Spirit, we know that the job of the Holy Spirit is to point people 

to Jesus (see John 15:26). After all, itõs all about Jesus! 

 

In His name, 

Pastor Naumann
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Playing outside has many positives for children. In the winter it can be cold 

and not fun to be outside but the amazing benefits for our little ones is reason to get out.  

 
Being outside allows children to be children. They can run, jump, climb, swing, and make a big 
mess, all things that are hard to do inside. It provides the children with the basic need for free-
dom, adventure, experimentation, and risk-taking.  
 
Kids are spending a lot of time indoors and are not moving a lot. Taking them outside gets 
them moving and it reduces stress and fatigue. The vitamin D from the sun helps promote 
better moods, memory, energy levels and just overall health and wellness for everyone! Being 
in nature helps the kids be less likely to develop autoimmune disorders and allergies. The dirt, 
animals, and bacteria you find outside can be good for your health!  
 

One of the many lessons we teach our children is responsibility. While playing outside 
you can plant a garden, water flowers, and teach the children the responsibility of 
keeping them alive and well. Another benefit is kids are able to build confidence  
because there is less structure than indoor play. Children are able to choose how they 
want to play, which gives them power to control their actions and makes them feel  

important and independent.  

 
Here are some fun things you can do outside with your children: 

 
      Go on treasure hunts, nature walks and hikes 

Bike riding 
Splashing in puddles 
Building snow forts, building snowmen 
Go to the park/playground 
Pick vegetables/fruit 
Build things in the sand, with wood, build anything! 
Messy art projects! 

Want to Build a Snowman? 
CFK Fundraiser 

 
An afternoon with CFK staff filled with outdoor activities, snack, craft and movie.  Take the af-
ternoon off and let us entertain your kids.  We will play outside together, enjoy a valentine 
craft, make our lunch and watch a movie together.   
 

When:  Saturday, February 17, 2018 
10:00am to 2:00pm 

 
Ages: Infants to School age (6-weeks to 10 years old) 

 
Cost: ($30.00/child or $50/family)  

 
Register by February 10th! 

 



February 13 + 5:00 pm to 6:30 pm 

Entertainment in the sanctuary at 6:15pm  
provided by St. Michael Lutheran School children, and at 

6:30pm by òFree Shrugsó comedy improv group. 
St. Michael Lutheran Church (7211 Oakland Drive in Portage) 



 

Recruiting for the 2018 LAMP Team Summer Trip 

We are now recruiting for the 2018 Summer Trip to Lac Brochet. The trip 
will be from July 26 to August 5. Please pray, and pray: 
 
1. For the Lac Brochet Community - children and adults -  it is a long 
dark cold winter - they need the light of Jesus' love to get them 
through. 

2. For the decision making    
process in having an April 
2018 Trip to Lac Brochet 

3. For the recruiting and       
planning of the 2018 Summer 
LAMP mission trip  

4. For God to show you how you 
might be involved...as a pray-
er partner, financial supporter 
(the finances for the LAMP trip are extremely limited right now), writ-
ing a note to a child in Lac Brochet, being an at home team member 
helping the travel team prepare, AS A MEMBER OF THE 2018 
TRAVEL TEAM 

 
If you would like more information about how you can be involved with 
the LAMP trip, talk with Dana or 
Pastor Naumann, Mark Chilcott or 
Jan Jett - they would love to share 
more with you. 
 
Deadline to sign up for the 2018 
LAMP Travel team is March 1. 

Evangelism Notes 
MAKING MIGHTY MESSENGERS FOR CHRIST 



  A Reflection: by Sandra 
 

òMy reflection wonõt be surprising to anyone, of course, itõs about 
me, but I believe it could be about anyone. 

 
Itõs about cancer. In January of 2016, I was told I have breast cancer. Of course, we all know how hor-
rible cancer is, but I thought Iõd shed light on something else that cancer has given me. 
 
It has given me in a sense, a new beginning. I had not spoken with God since October of 1969. My 
brother John had been beaten up in 1969 and was on his death bed at Borgess Hospital. I was 15 
years old and went to the hospital chapel to pray for his life. I prayed and believed that praying would 
save his life. It didnõt. He died at age 21. My heart took forever to heal, and I didnõt speak with God 
again. I had blamed God for not saving John. I didnõt understand why my prayers were not answered. 
I didnõt pray again, ever. 
 
Not until I got the news that I had cancer. I had been crying for weeks, devastated by the news. It had 
been like a bad dream for control freaks. This is one thing I couldnõt control. It had me. I would fight 
for my life, of course, but I felt totally out of control of what results ultimately would come my way. 
 
I wanted to pray, but I felt guilty. I had not attended church except for weddings and funerals since 
1969. I had not prayed and surely didnõt want to pray now and ask for Gods help for me. How dare I. 
How selfish is that. How could I.   Why on earth would God even listen to me. So, I called a church 
down the street from me and asked to make an appointment with a pastor. While doing so, I cried to 
the receptionist and even though she wasnõt extremely comforting we spoke and I told her about my 
guilt of praying now that I was in need. She told me, anyone can pray and to not feel guiltyéshe said 
itõs a conversation with God. She said to simply speak with Him like a friend and to speak the truth. 
 
I hung up. I didnõt pray for days. Even then when I was ready it didnõt feel like I was praying. It was a 
conversation. I was alone and desperate. I was broken and saw not a twinkle of light in my future. I 
began to speak the truth. I apologized for not speaking with Him or going to church. I did not ask to 
live. I asked for strength and understanding in whatever cancer was bringing my way. I wanted to be 
strong to help my family survive with or without me. I said to God, Iõm okay. I understand, I donõt 
blame God or anyone or anything. I am at peace. 
 
When I spoke with God I had opened my hand, so God could hold mine. I canõt tell you I felt a hand in 
mine. I can, however, tell you that I felt a presence of God I have never felt it before and may never 
again.  
 
Cancer is horrible and what it does to its victims is awful. But I have decided that praying is good. It is 
a conversation with God, so my prayer today is that everyone will or already has started a conversa-
tion with God. Donõt wait for anything bad to happen. Every day is an opportunity.ó 
 
This is a real story written by a real person facing life changing challenges. 
 
As Christians, we realize that a daily walk with God is the most important thing we can do to satisfy 
our needs and give us strength for anything that this world may have in store for us. We remember 
the words of this hymn: 
 
òWhat a friend we have in Jesus, all our sins and griefs to bear. What a privilege to carry everything 
to God in prayer. Oh, what peace we often forfeit, oh, what needless pain we bear. All because we do 
not carry everything to God in prayer.ó 
 
Remember, you donõt have to go through something like this alone. Call for a Stephen Minister and 
we will bring a strong shoulder and the armor of God. 

 

Virginia Hetrick, Stephen Minister 
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Faith Taking Root and Bearing Fruit: Godõs Word as Sustenance  
 

But He answered, òIt is written, ôMan shall not live by bread alone,  

but by every word that comes from the mouth of God.õó (Matthew 3:4)  

 

There are a lot of kids running around my house these days, and every few minutes it seems 

there is a little voice asking, òCan I have a snack?ó I sometimes ask myself what I hear many 

other parents asking: òHow can these kids eat so much food?ó In fact, they eat because they 

need to grow! And even when a childõs growth begins to plateau, the daily output of calories 

continues to require a sufficient daily input. Itõs not limited to the young, either. This need for 

food is something that lasts into adulthood and ends only when we leave to be with our Lord.  

A personõs spirit has needs not unlike the body. While having a malnourished spirit may not 

be as easy to spot at first glance, it is no less dangerous to a man or woman than a malnour-

ished body. We need spiritual food! Jesus Christ, God in the flesh, knew this well and made 

the point to the devil when tempted to turn a stone into bread in the wilderness. In response 

Jesus schooled Satan, saying that humankind lives òby every word that comes from the mouth 

of God.ó  

 

Directly quoting His Fatherõs words from Deuteronomy 8:3, Jesusõ argument is that the living 

spirit of a person is fed and sustained through the hearing and reading of Godõs words. The 

specific words and truths revealed by God to the prophets, and ultimately the revelation of His 

Son, the Word made flesh, are the chief nourishment for all who live in Godõs kingdom.  

Do we understand and remember this? Do we organize our lives around frequent feeding on 

Scripture as though this is true? Many of us fail to practice what we preach in this area. Other 

priorities crowd our schedules, and we are left with time to do little more than nibble on 

scraps from Godõs textual òtable.ó But even the scraps are Godõs tools for delivering life and 

salvation to us, reminding us of who we are in Christ, and strengthening us for living the life of 

faith.  

 

Letõs not settle for scraps, though. Letõs recall that the Bible is Godõs narrative (yes, òItõs All 

About Jesusó), and it has a plot in which we play a part, too. We fill the role of the forgiven, the 

adopted sons and daughters of the King, the citizens and disciples of a new creation that is 

going to outlast the old one. Letõs remember that the Scripture is the òscriptó of the great sto-

ry of Godõs love for a fallen creation. The more we allow the words to soak in to our souls, the 

greater confidence we have of our part in cast of characters. The Word trains us to see our-

selves in light of who he says we are: heirs of the promise (Ephesians 3), former enemies 

brought into Godõs grace by Christõs blood (Romans 5), adopted sons and daughters of the 

Creator (Galatians 4), those who suffer for Christõs sake (Mark 8, Romans 8), beloved disci-

ples who can never be separated from the divine source of love (Romans 8).  
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Abiding in Godõs Word is not only good for oneõs personal faith. The degree to which a 

churchõs members are regularly reading the bible is also a bellwether for how that congrega-

tion will deal with conflict, as Ted Kober points out in his book, Built on the Rock: The 

Healthy Congregation. Conflict and disagreements in the church are inevitable. Whether they 

will spur growth and deepened faith, or division and resentment, has a strong correlation to 

the percentage of members and leaders who are in regular Bible study. I offer that statistic 

not to condemn any who are not yet in regular Bible study (personal or in a group) but to ex-

cite and motivate us all with another benefit of increasing our intake of Godõs divine food: In 

studying your Bible, youõll be doing something good for you individually AND something good 

for the whole of St. Michael!  

 

Whatõs missing from this article is a recommendation for how to get more Word your life. 

There are many ways to do it, not least of which is attending worship and coming to classes 

during the Sunday Education Hour, joining a Small Group, or scheduling 10-20 minutes to 

read the Bible every morning. Whole books have been writtenñmany of themñ about how 

best to incorporate Bible reading into your life and how to interpret what you read. If you are 

motivated to do so, I trust that God can help you find a way to adapt your habits and sched-

ule. But if you want recommendations for reading plans, devotional techniques, or other re-

sources, donõt hesitate to ask me or another Christian you trust. Christians are called 

òpeople of the Wordó for a reason. Within the Scriptureõs pages are hidden a treasure of life-

giving words that can sustain and develop us through whatever trials this life may bring. 

Praise the Lord! 

-Pastor Toman 

 

 T-Shirt 

Drive 
 

LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF is collecting t-shirts in an effort to reduce 

the expenses associated with preparing layette kits.  Gently used 

adult t-shirts size medium to XXL will be made into diapers.  The t-

shirts can be any color and can be printed or plain.  Hundreds are 

needed, so please clean out your extras and place them in the cedar 

chest in the south narthex.  If you have questions or would like to 

help with this project, contact Michele Ryan @ 269 649-1387. 



WOMENõS FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY 
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We took a break in January, but will be getting back to work. Mid  

February through Sunday, March 25, we will be collecting food for Easter Joy 

Baskets for St. Michael families in need of assistance.  

 
Womenõs Fellowship Ministry would like 

to THANK EVERYONE for another suc-

cessful Christmas of giving to those in 

need.  

 

 

 
Because of your generosity we were able to serve our two families in need this Christmas with 

gifts fulfilling everything on their Wish List and an overflowing food basket. We are also happy 

to report that we were able to help three other adult households with food for their holiday 

meals. Thank you so much for supporting our ministry as we serve members of our own Con-

gregation that need a helping hand.  

BOARD MEETING 

Monday, February 5, 2018 at noon 
(at Culverõs on Westnedge)  

 
If you have an idea for an event or would like to join the board, please join us or contact a 

board member with your ideas.  

Board Members 

 June Kucks 649-4529    Rika Noggle 327-4702 

 Arla Mayhew 327-4643    Connie Chadderdon 327-7220 

 Diane Goetz 323-7667    Sandy Maya 330-9100 
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Making a Difference!  
 

Recently I heard a story from a college administrator about a student at their scholarship 

recognition banquet. At the event families that have given gifts to provide student scholar-

ships have the opportunity to meet the students receiving the aid, which in many cases ena-

bled the student to attend school. At each gathering several recipients are selected to make a 

presentation to the group telling their story, explaining how the gift impacted them.  

 

After writing down their ideas, submitting them for approval and practicing their comments in 

preparation for the big night, a huge surprise happened the evening of the event. A student 

stepped to the podium with the notes, paused and started by saying he was just going to 

speak from the heart, ignoring the prepared remarks. Can you imagine the concern of the ad-

ministrator? What would be said?  

 

The student continued by saying the significance of the night just hit him! While feeling very 

blessed to be the recipient of the scholarship, he also felt deprived. Looking out over the audi-

ence, he realized that each of the scholarship recipients was sitting with the family that made 

the gift impacting the student. But his donor had passed away. He would not be able to per-

sonally thank his donor for making school possible and share his story. Not all of you may ex-

perience the excitement of seeing directly how your Charitable Gift is impacting a specific indi-

vidual.  

 

Not all of you may be able to physically go on the mission trip to a far off land to directly do the 

work, see the smiling faces and be part of the story making a difference in a new friendõs life.  

But we can all have the same impact. If you are able to make a current gift to support your 

favorite ministry, you may experience the joy of seeing the difference you are making today. 

Another way that many people make an even larger impact is including a Legacy Gift as part 

of a well thought out Christian Estate Plan. While you may not see the difference your gift 

makes during your lifetime, you feel the same joy, knowing that your generosity will change 

someoneõs life as you experience the eternal bliss of Heaven.  

 

If you have any questions or would like assistance reviewing or getting started with your Plan, 

contact CEF. With no cost to you, we would like to help you put your Plan in place. To see 

some helpful resources go to our website at www.mi-cef.org and click on Gift Planning.  

 

 

 

Bill Burmeister 

Church Extension Fund ð Michigan District  

800-242-3944 t bill.burmeister@mi-cef.org  



St. Michael Youth Activities 
There is no way around it if you look at the calendar, this year is 
very weird.  Valentines Day is on Ash Wednesday and Easter is on 
April Fools Day.  At first I look on Valentines day this year as a bum-
mer, (who wants to be reminded that they were made from dust and 
will return one day to dust on a day that is suppose to celebrate 
those we love?)  
 
However take a few minutes and think about the love shown on Ash 

Wednesday.  First of all we were created with love and with great detail.  God knows and loves 
everything about you because, He created it.  God did not want to see us drown and die in our 
sin, so He sent us Jesus.  Jesus, who took on all of our pain went through terrible torture, and an 
awful death to restore you.  Yes, in February we remember our vulnerability and  the suffering of 
Jesus, but their is hope...Easter is coming! 
 
   "What wondrous love is this, O my soul, O my soul! 
  When I was sinking down, sinking down, sinking down, 
  Beneath Godôs righteous frown, 
  Christ laid aside His crown for my soul for my soul, 
  And when from death Iôm free  
  Iôll sing His love for me, 
  And through eternity Iôll sing on." 

           Super Bowl Sub Fundraiser 
                  Saturday, February 3 

9am-noon 

(in St. Michael Lutheran Gym)  

 

I am looking for Jr. and Sr. youth to help in the kitchen on Saturday, February 3rd putting the subs to-

gether.  I am also looking for some parent help in the kitchen that day.  Please sign up on the church 

website (under the youth ministry tab) or by the youth board in the Communication Center.  We do 

fundraisers to help youth raise money for their youth accounts, and that money can be used for differ-

ent youth activities we do throughout the year.  In other words fundraisers help! 

 

P.S. If your youth is thinking about the National Youth Gathering in 2019  

participating in fundraisers will help.  

Jr. and Sr. High Youth 

Super Bowl Party 
Sunday, February 4 

6pm-After half time 
(at St. Michael Church)  

 
Come and join us as the youth watch the super 
bowl, and enjoy some awesome food.  Not into foot-
ball.  That is okay!  We will have an open gym and 
wii games, too.  Friends are always welcome! 
 
We ask that everyone that comes brings a dish to 
pass. 
 
 Last names A-G please bring pop 
 
 Last names H-M please bring chips 
 
 Last names N-S please bring a main dish 
 
 Last names T-Z please bring a dessert  

 



Lord's Supper Instruction  
(Jr. High and Parents) 

(in Allan Hall at St. Michael Lutheran Church)  

 
 

  Part 1: Sunday,  Feb 11 from 3-5 pm 
  Part 2:   Sunday, February 18 from 3 to 5pm 
 
Lord's Supper Instruction consists of 4 parts.  February 11th will be part 1 and 2 while Febru-

ary 18th will be parts 3 and 4. 

  

This class is open to youth from 5th-8th grade.  At least one parent needs to be in the class 

with the youth.  After the youth completes the class it is up to the parents if the youth is ready 

to take communion or not.  (8th graders will start taking communion once confirmed or par-

ent decides.)  This class is required to be confirmed! 

Sr. and Jr. High Pancake Supper 

Tuesday, February 13  

Volunteering: 4pmñ7pm 

Location:   St. Michael Gym  

 
On February 13th St. Michael's is having its annu-

al pancake supper. This event has many different parts to 

it. First it is a great outreach event where we invite the 

community to a great meal and have some entertainment 

to follow. This year we have Free Shrugs Improv!!! Sec-

ondly, the pancake supper is a big fundraiser for the 

youth. It is a big chance for the youth to raise money to-

wards different activities and trips. 

 

I am looking for lots of help to make this night possible. 

Please look at your calendars and consider helping or at 

least coming to this event. I am looking for adults to help 

make the food in the kitchen and youth to help set up, 

serve, and clean up afterwards. 

 

Set up will start at 4pm and clean up starts at 7pm. If you 

cannot stay for the whole time or need to come late 

please do so. Any 

help will make a big 

difference and will be 

greatly appreciated. 

 

If you have any con-

cerns or questions, 

please feel free to 

contact Andi Lynch  

Sr. High Spring Hill Camp Trip 
(7717 95th Ave, Evart, MI 49631)  

Fri-Sun, Feb 23-25 

 
For those registered we are heading over 

to Spring Hill!  I ask that you arrive at St. 

Michael at 5pm for our 5:15 departure.  

We should be getting back on Sunday 

around 4pm.  I can't wait for this great 

weekend! 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, February 11, 6-8 pm 

(at St. Michael Church) 
 

Bring a friend!  Think you will be a master at 

Mario Cart?  Letõs see those skills. 


